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Applause. . . 

Atlanta—The Atlanta Chapter of the Georgia Society of 

CPAs has made the following committee appointments: 

Robert E. Minnear, chairman—Program Committee; 

Hank Davis, Attendance Committee; and Willard Hurst, 

Friday Luncheon Committee. 

The following appointments have been made to com­

mittees of the Georgia Society of CPAs: Robert E. 

Minnear, chairman—Meetings, Indoctrination Luncheon 

and Committee Day Committee; Accounting and Audit­

ing Procedure Committee; and Harry A. Halberg, Co­

operation wth Bankers Committee. 

Birmingham— | n October, Rex Price led discussions on 

Basic Records, Budgetary Control and Forecasting at 

a seminar sponsored by the University of Alabama Con­

tinuing Education Services in cooperation with the City 

of Gadsden and Etowah County. 

Chicago— At the request of DePaul University, Donald I. 

Hausman has developed and is now presenting as a 

graduate Seminar, a course in Advanced Federal In­

come Taxes. The course contents and presentation are 

an experiment in advanced tax education techniques. 

Allen C. Howard has been named to serve on the 

National Legacies Committee of the United Nations 

Association. 

Dayton—Dane W. Charles has been appointed a mem­

ber of the Board of Governors of The Ohio State Uni­

versity Alumni Association of Montgomery County. Mr. 

Charles is also co-chairman of The Ohio State Univer­

sity Development Fund for Montgomery County. 

Irl C. Wallace has been elected secretary-treasurer of 

the Dayton Chapter of the Ohio Society of CPAs. The 

following committee appointments have also been made: 

Dane W. Charles, chairman—Auditing Procedure Com­

mittee and member—State Committee; Leon J. Sachle-

ben, committee chairman—State Taxation Committee 

and member—State Committee; John E. Scott, chairman 

—Accounting Personnel Committee and member—State 

Committee. 

Denver-On November 10, Carleton H. Griffin partici­

pated as the representative of the Colorado Society of 

CPAs in a day-long seminar with 35 accounting pro­

fessors and business school deans reviewing the future 

course of accounting education. 

Detroit—Kenneth S. Reames has been elected to the 

board of directors of the Citizens Research Council o f ' 

Michigan. Mr. Reames was also elected assistant treas­

urer for the organization. 

John W. McEachren was re-elected as a trustee of 

the Citizens Research Council of Michigan. 

Terrence N. Conway has been elected president of 

the Graduate School of Industrial Administration Alumni 

Association of Carnegie Tech. 

Paul E. Hamman has been named director of the 

Michigan Association of CPAs for 1967-1968. Com­

mittee appointments include: Charles E. Weiser, Ac­

counting and Auditing Procedures; Rosemary Hoban, 

Annual Meeting; Roger H. Oetting, Relations with At­

torneys; Kenneth S. Reames, By-laws and Nominations; 

Richard F. Van Dresser, Relations with Educators; David 

J. Vander Broek, Federal Taxation; Ramon P. Vallez, 

Graduate Study Conference; Edward A. Baumann, In­

surance and Pension; Henry E. Bodman, II, Legislation; 

Daniel J. Kelly, Management of an Accounting Practice; 

Harvey E. Schatz, Management Services; Harry G. 

Troxell, chairman—Membership; Walter B. Fisher, Per­

sonnel; Aloysius M. Mlot, vice chairman—Practice Re­

view; Robert D. Wishart, Professional Education; Paul 

E. Hamman, Professional Ethics; Bray E. Liston, Publi­

cation; Phyllis E. Peters, vice chairman—Public Service 

and Information; and Elmer M. Houghten, State Taxa­

tion. 

Executive 

Donald W. Jennings has accepted an appointment to 

the World Affairs Committee of the Greater Detroit 

Board of Commerce. 

On October 18, the report of the President's Commis­

sion on Budget Concepts was released to the public. 

Robert M. Trueblood served as a commission member 

for the six months of the Commission's duration. The 

Commission studied the major concepts underlying 

budget presentation. The principal recommendation of 

the Commission was that a single uniform budget sum­

mary be prepared and presented by the President in 

place of the three currently existing budgets. There were 

many other recommendations in support of this major 

proposal. 

Mr. Trueblood has agreed to be a participant in a 

series of symposiums known as the Industry-Govern­

ment Seminar Group which is under the auspices of the 
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National Institute of Public Affairs. Members of this 

group meet monthly in Washington from October through 

May for informal off-the-record discussions of public 

policy issues of common concern to executives in public 

and private enterprises. 

San Jose— Robert J. Cummings was appointed the Taxa­

tion Committee representative to the Annual Conference 

of Representatives of the San Francisco District Direc­

tor's Office and Northern California Chapter of CPA 

Society in November. Computer problems, various tax 

problems and CPA-!RS communication were the areas 

discussed. 

Alumni. . . 
Boston—Allan M. Kurinsky recently resigned to accept 

a position as supervisor of the Internal Audit Staff of 

General Cinema Corp., a client of the Boston office. 

Grand Rapids-Robert J. Bultema has left the firm to 

become a director of finance at the Grand Rapids Os­

teopathic Hospital. 

Kansas City—Two former staff men working for Iowa 

Beef Packers, Inc. have received promotions. John L. 

Benschoter and Jerry L. Spotts have been promoted to 

assistant vice presidents. Maurice L. McGill, another 

alumnus with Iowa Beef Packers, is vice president-

finance. 

Minneapolis/Saint Paul-Ronald Bates, who headed up 

the college recruitment and executive search programs 

in this office, has resigned to accept a position as gen­

eral manager of Designware Industries, Inc., a client of 

the Minneapolis office. 

Robert Linkenheil, formerly of the audit staff, has ac­

cepted a position as assistant to Bernard E. Kinney, vice 

president and treasurer of Washington Scientific In­

dustries. 

Arthur H. Rixe, a former staff member who has been 

with the Pillsbury Company for a number of years, was 

recently named treasurer of that company. 

Newark—James E. Del Vacchio, formerly a supervisor 

of our audit staff, resigned to become director of man­

agement information with Automatic Data Processing, 

Inc., a client of the Newark Office. 

Seattle—The Washington Society of CPAs has an­

nounced the following committee appointments: Dur-

wood L. Alkire, Legislative; Robert M. Benjamin, Rela­

tions with Universities; Stanley M. Bray, Accounting 

Principles; John D. Byrne, Public Relations; John F. 

Clearman, Practice Review; William G. Gaede, Meetings-

Programs; Gerald E. Gorans, Long-Range Planning; 

Gary A. McLean, Professional Development; Gary E. 

Mertes, chairman—Publications; Robert E. Schorn, Tax­

ation—State; Norman E. Swenson, vice chairman—Taxa­

tion-Federal; Jack W. Talbot, Management Services; 

and J. Garth Wheeler, Government Accounting. 

New York—Ronald A. Aronowitz of our management 

services staff is resigning to take a position with Perfect 

Film & Chemical Corporation, a client of the firm. 

Frank J. Barlow has joined Fugazy Travel Agency, a 

client of the firm. 

James P. Crisfield, an associate consultant in man­

agement services, has accepted a position as budget 

director with Great Lakes Carbon Corporation. 

James E. Del Vacchio, an audit supervisor, recently 

resigned to accept a position with Automatic Data Proc­

essing, Inc., a client of the firm. 

Charles Duggan, a senior on the audit staff, is resign­

ing to accept a position with Revlon Inc. 

Latimer B. Eddy, a supervisor in the audit department, 

has resigned to join Shulton in Clifton, New Jersey, as 

assistant controller. 

Samuel A. Herzog, formerly an audit senior, has joined 

Pathe Industries Inc., as acting controller. 

Neil Selden is now associated with David Berdon & 

Co. 

Fresno—At the annual meeting of the AlCPAs held in 

Portland, Brenton B. Bradford was elected to Council. 

Albert J. Kellogg has been elected president of the 

newly formed San Joaquin Valley Chapter of the NAA. 

Grand Rapids—Gordon L. Kauffman has been appointed 

to serve on the Committee on Relations with Attorneys 

of the Michigan Association of CPAs. Mr. Kauffman is 

also serving on the National Committee of Accountants 

and Lawyers in regard to the program of the United 

Nations Association. 
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Houston— Leland C. Pikens was asked to serve as a 

member of the Accounting Faculty Associates of the 

University of Texas for a three year term commencing 

September 1. This committee of accountants and busi­

nessmen is appointed to work directly with the faculty 

and students of the Accounting Department to promote 

accounting education through improved relationships 

and co-operation between these groups. 

Kansas City— Rodney T. Minkin served as an instructor 

at the AICPA Staff Training Program held at Bradley 

University in Peoria, III. from August 21 to September 1. 

John D. Crouch has been appointed member of Coun­

cil and member of the Editorial Advisory Board of the 

American Institute of CPAs. 

Jerry B. Jackson has been appointed member of The 

Asset Committee of the Kansas City Chapter Missouri 

Society of CPAs. Mr. Jackson has also been appointed 

director of Manuscripts for the Kansas City Chapter of 

the NAA. 

The Kansas Society of CPAs has appointed H. Eugene 

Crotchett and Donald E. Williams to the Cooperation 

with Bankers and Other Credit Grantors Committee. 

Los Angeles— Appointments to committees of the Los 

Angeles Chapter of the California Society of CPAs for 

the fiscal year 1967-68 include: Robert B. Dodson, Ac­

counting Principles and Auditing Standards; George Oh, 

Chapter Meetings and Programs; John S. Heil, Jr., Co­

operation with Credit Grantors; Morton Lovitch and 

David P. Rousso, Entertainment Industry; Robert A. 

Finkel, Membership; John J. Balian, Professional Ethics; 

Ernest L. Marx, Real Estate; Robert L. Arnoff, Relations 

with Faculties and Students; James M. Crosser and 

Owen B. Patotzka, Savings and Loan; Neil R. Bersch, 

chairman—Taxation; John J.. Balian and David Uzel, 

Taxation. 

Neil R. Bersch is a member of the State Taxation 

Committee of the California Society of CPAs for the fis­

cal year 1967-68. 

New York— In August Bernard J. Cianca testified before 

the House Sub-Committee on Banking-Finance in Wash­

ington which was investigating truth in lending. Mr. 

Cianca was called by the NRMA as a witness to explain 

workings of revolving credit accounts. Mr. Cianca, chair­

man of the Committee on Retail Accounting of the New 

York State Society of CPAs, presided over the technical 

session on The Effect of Recent and Proposed Regula­

tory Developments on the Retailer held at the Barbizon 

Plaza Hotel in September. 

Arthur Michaels has been elected to the Council of 

the AICPA for a three-year term commencing September 

1697. As of July 1, the Board of Regents of the State of 

New York appointed Mr. Michaels to a five-year appoint­

ment to membership on the Public Accountancy Com­

mittee of Grievances. Mr. Michaels has also been ap­

pointed to the Committee on State Legislation of the 

AICPA. 

Philadelphia— Lawrence J. Scully was appointed chair­

man of the AICPA Trial Board. 

Phoenix— The Arizona Society of CPAs has made the 

following appointments: Marvin Kantor, chairman—Tech­

nical Meetings Group of the Taxation Committee; and 

Ira Osman, chairman—Post Audit Review Committee. 

R. Dixon Wood was elected secretary of the Arizona 

Society of CPAs for the 1967-1968 fiscal year. 

Portland— Virgil Elkinton was elected chairman of the 

joint meeting of the Agricultural Cooperative Council of 

Oregon and The Oregon State Extension Service hefd 

November 30. 

San Diego—John J. Malkind has been appointed to a 

seven member Statewide Services Budget Committee 

of the Salvation Army. 

San Francisco— The San Francisco Chapter of CPAs 

made the following committee appointments for 1967-

1968: Gerald I. Ganz and Keagle W. Davis, Accounting 

for Nonprofit Organizations; Thomas B. Wall, Account­

ing Principles and Auditing Standards; Robert G. Sharpe, 

Membership and Hospitality; Richard A. Nishkial, Co­

operation with Credit Grantors; Robert C. Estes, Taxa­

tion; Eli Gerver, Taxation; Walter E. Walters, Programs; 

Ulrich Kraemer, Savings and Loan; Gene H. Englund 

and James K. Loebbecke, Relations with Faculties and 

Students. 
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